Class 1 News

Summer Term

10th April 2018
Dear Parents / Carers

Welcome back. I hope that you all had an enjoyable Easter holiday. Here is a little further information about what will be happening in Year 1 this half term.

PE

This half term we will be working on athletics skills in preparation for Sports Day on Friday 25th May. Lessons will be with Mrs Evans on Tuesday afternoon and with Mrs Andrew on Friday mornings.  Both sessions will be outside weather permitting. Could you therefore please ensure that your child has a PE kit (including socks and trainers) in school on these days. I usually suggest that PE kits are brought on Monday morning and I will send them home on Fridays for you to check & wash as appropriate.
TOPIC

Our topic this half term is ‘Lets Build!’ Our topic this half term is called ‘Let’s Build!’ We will be focusing on the names and properties of everyday materials, and how they are used in buildings. We will look at local building types and differences between old and new buildings. We will be going on a couple of short walks around the local area to look at the different types and ages of houses. These will take place as and when the weather allows. 

 ENGLISH
In English this half term we will be writing stories which have punctuation and can be read by anyone. We will learn about the past and present tense and how this affects the words we say/write. Our English topics will be ‘traditional stories’, ‘texts for information’ and ‘The Song of the Sea’.
SPELLINGS 

The children will continue to be given weekly spellings on their key words day (please see the front of your child’s spelling book), and will be quizzed on the same day the following week. We will also put word lists in book bags when we learn a new phonics sound, and sounds that your child is struggling to remember. Please encourage your child to practice these at home. 
READING 

Children will be given 2 books at a time to read, they will also be given 2 days when their books will be changed with an adult in school. We endeavor to read with your child as often as possible, but please hear them read daily as well. This will help build their confidence and fluency in reading at such a crucial stage in their learning journey. Children will be assessed regularly and teachers will change children’s book bands as and when required. 
MATHEMATICS

In maths this half term, we will be focusing on recognizing, reading and writing 2-digit numbers, place value in numbers up to 50 and beginning to learn about multiplication.
General Information
For your information, Mrs Evans teaches the class every day with the exception of Friday when Mrs Andrew has the class. Our teaching assistant is Mrs Lowe.  
If you require any further information about year 1, please feel free to pop in and see me.

Kind regards

Mrs Evans

